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                                                       9/6/2024
Russell L. Hanson Jr., District Ranger
U S Forest Service

390 North 100 East

Pleasant Grove, UT 84062
Re: Emerald Lake Shelter Reconstruction Project

Dear Mr. Hansen,

I am writing to express our objection to the proposal to reconstruct the Emerald Lake Shelter in the Mount Timpanogos Wilderness Area.

We thank you for the opportunity to comment on this proposal. The Wasatch Mountain Club is over a hundred years old with approximately 1300 members. We are a Utah based recreation and conservation organization. The Mount Timpanogos Wilderness Area has been a favorite destination for our members for many decades. We would like the USFS to sustain its wilderness character and aesthetic for current and future generations. We look forward to continued participation in this process.
We agree with your assertion that the Shelter was a historic structure and contributed to the area due to its cultural and historical significance. We believe however that is not enough reason to reconstruct this structure. The scenic nature of the area is not enhanced by such a structure.

We believe such a structure is a magnet for abuse, vandalism, graffiti, and garbage. Because of increased use in the area and its remote nature, a structure cannot be effectively monitored and maintained and has the potential of turning into an even bigger eyesore than the ruins currently are.
If the USFS decides to go ahead with the reconstruction, we strenuously object to the use of power tools and helicopters in the Mount Timpanogos Wilderness. According the Utah Office of Historic Preservation, the original structure was built with material and equipment brought in by horseback. This approach should be repeated to maintain the spirit of this special wilderness.
We believe the best way to address this site is to remove most of the structure debris, leaving the existing foundation and fireplace. An information sign should be located at this site describing the history of the structure, the Mt Timp Annual hike and information to educate users about this sensitive area and to encourage Leave No Trace practices.
Thank you for this opportunity. We look forward to working with the USFS and other stakeholders as this process progresses.
Sincerely,

Dennis Goreham

Conservation Director

Wasatch Mountain Club

dgoreham@gmail.com
801-550-5169

The Wasatch Mountain Club is an outdoor recreation club for adults

dedicated to fostering awareness of the scenic beauties of the Wasatch

 and encouraging preservation of our natural areas
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